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20 December 2019 

Dear colleagues, 

I am pleased to inform you that the DAC Working Party on Development Finance Statistics has approved 
inclusion of the World Organisation for Animal Health (OIE) on its List of ODA-Eligible International Organisations 
with an ODA coefficient of 61%. 

As such, it has been agreed that this 61% coefficient will apply to core contributions to the OIE Regular 
Budget, for reporting these as multilateral ODA. 

It was further agreed that this 61% coefficient could be applied to voluntary contributions to the OIE World 
Animal Health and Welfare Fund (OIE World Fund) - which are not earmarked for a specific country or region - in 
order to report an estimated share that will benefit countries on the DAC List of ODA Recipients as bilateral ODA. 

In addition, contributions to the OIE World Fund can be reported in full as bilateral ODA if they are 
earmarked for countries on the DAC List of ODA Recipients. 

Yours sincerely, 

Haje Schütte 
Senior Counsellor and Head of Division 
Financing for Sustainable Development 
Development Co-operation Directorate 
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